From the Office of Legislative Services

fax cover sheet

TO:

John Hagen D-9 Deputy Director

FAX:

740-775-4089

FROM:

Michelle Holdgreve, Deputy Director

ID:614-728-2692

RE:

Legislative correspondence

DATE:

2-14-02

Please call Sue Bausch if you have questions. 614-486-8480.



DEPT OF TRANS.
DIST 9
DEP DIR: OFFICE

REFERRED.

C: 6. Baird - Pleas prepare a respons V. Wilson M. Kinnison



FESTIVAL OF FLAGS Memorial Day Weakend

8-2692



Weich American Heritage Museum

Memorial Building

llage of Oak Hill

Honorable Robert W. Jones Mayor

415 North Front Street Oak Hill, Ohio 45656 614-682-7207 or 614-682-6301

March 5, 2002

Sanator Michael C. Shoemaker 10989 Cropp St. Box 577 Bourneville, OH 45617.

Dear Senator Shoemaker:

We have been told that a section of Rouse 95 from Jackson to Oak Hill has been put on the agenda for relocation and rebuilding. This section involves a very dangerous curve where there have been many, many accidents and many deaths. We realize that rebuilding highways is a long, arduous task, but we would certainly like to have this project have priority as much as possible.

Since, at best, it will be quite sometime before we see the completion of this section of highway, we would like to have some type of warning signals placed from both directions warning of the danger of this curve.

There have been for too many deaths, many of them close friends. We certainly do not want anymore if it can be prevented. Anything that can be done to improve the safety of this area will be greatly appreciated. Thanks for anything you can do.

Martha Detty, Clark-Treasia

md